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 On December 3l, 1983, GEZA SZOCS traveled to Nagyvarad (Oradea) to visit 
friends living there.  At the railroad station he was greeted by a four-member 
detail of the local political police under the command of ION SALAJAN, who 
heads the interrogation section. 
 
 SZOCS and LORAND KERTESZ, who had been waiting for him, were taken into 
custody and detained for three hours.  SZOCS was then informed that he is 
"banished forever from the territory of Nagyvarad," and he was placed on a 
train to Kolozsvar (Cluj). 
 
 It should be mentioned that LORAND KERTESZ is a Canadian citizen living 
in Nagyvarad (str. Mihai Viteazul nr. l3. tel.: 36 2 93).  On one occasion at 
the end of November, the political police kidnapped him together with his wife 
as they were on their way to the commercial section of the Canadian legation 
in Bucharest to take care of some business.  They were released only after it 
became apparent that some of the employees at the Canadian consulate had 
witnessed their being shoved into an automobile. 
 
 LORAND KERTESZ's mother, IBOLYA SZABO, died of a heart attack in October, 
l983, after the political police (Securitate) had subjected her to unheard-of 
brutality and psychological terror during a series of interrogations. 
 
 LORAND KERTESZ's younger brother ATTILA KERTESZ, who presently lives in 
Budapest, was taken into custody at his mother's funeral.  During several 
hours of interrogation, the police endeavored to extract from him information 
relating to conditions in Hungary.  They were especially interested in where 
ATTILA ARA-KOVACS -- one of the editors of Ellenpontok (Counterpoints), 
expelled from Rumania in May l983 -- lives, whom he maintains contact with, 
whether he intends to attend the funeral, and if so, where he intends to cross 
the border. 
 
 According to eyewitnesses, the political police filmed the entire 
funeral, then interrogated most of those who had attended, and took from them 
the documents with which they had previously been able to travel to Hungary, 
within the framework of the unrestricted travel zone [a zone within a certain 
number of kilometers on either side of the border]. 
                                                                           


